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Easter Opening Times
Good Friday 7th April: 9:00am-4:00pm
Easter Saturday 8th April: 9:00am-4:00pm
Easter Sunday 9th April: CLOSED
Easter Monday 10th April: 10:00am-4:00pm

Good Friday Special @ The
Farm Shop
Order a regular fish and chips, peas, salad
garnish, bread and butter with a regular tea
or coffee for £15.50.

Meet our New
Supplier…
Leafy Couture Flowers
Providing us with beautiful flower
arrangements. Leafy Couture
have featured in some of the
most prestigious venues in the
north, so we are privileged to
stock them here. Come and see
for yourself!

Cake Friday
Every Friday is cake Friday here and we
love it! Our café and shop counter are full to
the brim with delicious homemade cakes.

Sunday Roasts
On the menu every Sunday in
the café we have a Sunday
roast. Take the hassle out of
cooking and let us do it for you!
You can call us to make a
reservation on 01377 271038.

mailto:hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
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Funded by Hutton Cranswick Parish Council and
advertising, The Bulletin is produced and delivered
monthly by our team of volunteers to every address in
the village.  If you need help with:

Advertising – Margaret on 07919 444155
Deliveries – Gary on 07795 202559
Diary Dates/handwritten items – Sue M on 275333
Design and graphics for your item – Richard on the
email below.

Contributions are always welcome.   The Bulletin relies on
contributions from local people to keep it as interesting
and relevant as possible to life in our village.   If you would
like to send an item for publication please email this to the
address at the bottom of this notice, where it will be
picked up by one of the team:  they will do their best to
acknowledge receipt within 2–3 days.

Guidelines for Contributors and details of Advertising
Costs can be found on the village website:
www.huttoncranswick.com under the Community
Information tab.

All items for inclusion in The Bulletin must be with us by
the 16th of the month, otherwise we cannot guarantee
inclusion.

Please note our email address:
hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com

When contacting our advertisers please tell them that
you saw their advert in The Bulletin.
Disclaimer: The Bulletin does not have any responsibility
for the content of published advertisements.

Printed by WoldTech Digital Print Networks.

There is a lot to celebrate and to do over the next month or two.
There is an opportunity to ring your bells for the King on
Coronation Day and be entertained with music, food and a drink
or two on the Sunday after.

As part of the big spring clean there is the village wide car boot
sale to offload those gifts from your great aunt and empty a shed
or two. See page 9.
I hope you will be taking part in the Open Gardens in June and
are preparing your entries for the village show in July. Schedule
is on pages 18 and 19.
And of course there is the regular Craft and Produce market on
the 4th Saturday at Foreman’s showroom. The first one this year
is on April 22ⁿd. Please call in – catch up with friends over a cup
and a cake at least.

In this month’s issue there is the call to create a community
speed watch group. See page 25. Just get in touch with our
parish clerk if you want to know more.

East Riding of Yorkshire Council has given planning permission
for National Grid’s proposed Scotland to England Green Link
(SEGL2) project. Once complete, the 68km underground onshore
cable will run from Wilsthorpe, just south of Bridlington, to a
new converter station and an existing substation at Drax Power
Station. You can view the approved application and associated
documents by visiting East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s planning
portal and inputting our application’s reference number:
22/01990/STPLFE. If all of the project’s planning applications are
approved, construction should begin in autumn 2024 and finish
in 2029.

£840 was raised for Macmillan Cancer Support and Marie Curie
at a pancake afternoon on Shrove Tuesday at JH Foreman
Showroom. A huge thank you to all who attended, to Janet
Foreman and her team of helpers. Hopefully we will see a repeat
next year. Or earlier!

mailto:hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
EVERY WEEK
Monday Community Choir 7:30-9:00pm at SRA Rotsea
Lane. For more information contact Fiona on 07984
657071 or www.ywcc.org.uk
Monday Tai Chi 7:00pm-8:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick.
£5.00 per session. For more information contact Ted
on 01482 865353 or 07399475129
Tuesday Pop In 2:00-4:00pm at WI Hall Cranswick
£2.00 includes tea and biscuits. For more information
call Rose on 01377 270220
Tuesday Pregnancy Yoga Classes 6:00-7:00pm (6
week block) at SRA Rotsea Lane. For more information
contact zoeruns@hotmail.co.uk

Wednesday Friendship Coffee Club 10:30am-12:30pm
at SRA Rotsea Lane
Thursday Village Quilters 1:00–4:00pm at WI Hall
Cranswick. For more information contact Linda on 01430
810002
Thursday Community Cafe, Friendship & Food
10:00am-4:00pm at St Peter’s Church, Free to all
Friday  Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club – Social Bowling
at 1.30pm (from 14 April) – For more information
contact Colin Wright on 01377 270621
Friday Youth Club for Grown Ups 10:00-11:30am at
SRA Rotsea Lane Entrance £2.00 includes coffee or tea
and biscuits

APRIL
Saturday 1 Village Wide Treasure Hunt & Craft Stalls 2:00pm Maps & stalls at WI Hall, Cranswick.
Proceeds for Hutton Cranswick Playgroup
Sunday 9 Easter Eggstravaganza 10:45am at St Peter’s Church, Hutton
Tuesday 11 WI Meeting 7:15pm at WI Hall, Cranswick
Friday 14 Easter Bingo Eyes Down 7:00pm at Foreman’s Car Showroom
Friday 21 Quiz Night 7:30pm at SRA Rotsea Lane. Booking Required. Please contact
HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com or phone Secretary 07871 151064
Saturday 22 Craft & Produce Market 10:00am-2:00pm at Foreman’s Car Showroom (then every 4th

Saturday until November)
Monday 24 Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm outside Hutton Cranswick Primary School
Wednesday 26 Parish Council Meeting 7:00pm at WI Hall, Cranswick

FUTURE DATES
Saturday 6 May King Charles III Coronation
Saturday 6 May Ring for the King – St Peter’s
Church 5pm
Sunday 7 May King’s Coronation Party at SRA
Hall & Field  4pm to 10pm
Monday 8 May The Big Help out ( details awaited)
Sunday 14 May Village Wide Boot Sale 9:30am-
2:30pm organised by Friends of School
Sunday 25 June Open Gardens 11:00am-4:00pm
around Hutton Cranswick
Saturday 8 July Yorkshire Wolds Community
Choir host Music@MayLodge from 2 - 4pm - A
fund raising event for Marie Curie

Saturday 22 July Hutton Cranswick Village Show
Sunday 30 July 10K Charity Run and Family Fun
Day at SRA Rotsea Lane
Saturday 14 October - Yorkshire Wolds
Community Choir 12th Anniversary Concert -
Foreman's Car Showroom
Saturday 25 November Christmas Market at
Foreman’s Car Showroom
Monday 11 December Yorkshire Wolds Community
Choir Christmas Singing @ The White Horse

To have your events listed in Dates for your Diary please
email hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
or for handwritten contributions to The Bulletin contact Sue
Moody on 01377 275333.

BSL assistance wanted
Is there anyone in the village who knows enough British Sign Language
to interpret for a deaf lady at a monthly Friday meeting?
If you can help in any way please call 07813 715 523 to discuss.

mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
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email hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com

For more information on Village in Bloom please
contact:  Gina Simpson at:
ginasimpson@btinternet.com
or on 01377 270173 or
Heather Teare at: heatherateare@gmail.com  or on
01377 270187

All offers of help are welcome.

Sustainability – our theme for 2023
‘Bee corridors’ suggested by the Royal Horticultural Society
have proved difficult to tie down. Obviously not as easy to
do as to say. They require a lot of work which we are not
equipped to carry out in our voluntary roles. However, on a
positive note we can make a difference in our own
individual ways. Everyone can do their own thing. For
example, have a word with your neighbours and  agree on
some plants suitable for pollinators  to plant at the front
and back of your houses so that they can complement each
other. Please take photographs and send to Heather Teare
for the 2023 Portfolio.
Village in Bloom Activity
On 17th March a Working Party of six volunteers spent two
hours on tidying up the two entrance borders to the SRA.
We made good progress, but there is still more to do. This is
about tidying and clearing away weeds and dead plant
material. If anyone feels they would like to join in at
another time please get in touch with Gina Simpson or
Heather Teare.

The In Bloom team is geared up to start identifying the
areas around the village which have suffered in the summer
drought and the winter cold and need to be improved and
replanted. We will, no doubt, have lost some plants which
will need to be replaced.
According to the latest reports on the environment we have
had a dry winter and water may be in short supply again
this summer. Please, if you are buying plants try to choose
drought-resistant ones as much as possible.
Final comment
One of the newer members of the In Bloom team observed
that ‘surely In Bloom is about the whole village – not just
the competition.’ Something we need to bear in mind.
Happy gardening.

mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
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THE BENEFICE OF HUTTON CRANSWICK WITH SKERNE,
WATTON AND BESWICK

CONTACT DETAILS
We are understandably receiving quite a lot of enquiries for Christenings and
Weddings, and have therefore set up a new and improved system.  Please use
the following designated email address:
Hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com

FOR ANY OTHER ENQUIRIES …
Trish Barker (Reader) Tel:  01377 270091, Gwyn Southall (Reader) Tel:  01377 253572
Dr Robin Freeman  (Churchwarden) Tel:  01377 270547 Ruth Pickles ( Churchwarden) Tel: 01377 270474

SERVICES at St Peter’s Church in APRIL

Palm Sunday 2 April    10.45am Family Service (with the Band)
Maundy Thursday 6 April  7pm Hutton Cranswick Churches Together

Holy Communion with John Gleaves speaking
Good Friday 7 April   10am Walk of Witness, starting at the Methodist Chapel

7pm Meditative Taize-style service
Easter Sunday 9 April   10.45am Holy Communion by Extension (with Choir and Band)

followed by Eggstravaganza Egg Hunt in the Churchyard
Sunday 16 April    10.45am Family Communion (with the Band)

4pm Evensong (with the Choir)
Sunday 23 April    10.45am Holy Communion (with Choir and Band)

followed by Annual Meeting and Shared Lunch
Sunday 30 April    10.45am Baptism Service

What do you look
forward to as we
approach the Easter
Weekend (which this
year runs from Friday 7 -
Monday 10 April)…?
I have to admit that I’ve
a bit of a weakness for
hot cross buns, which
you can already buy in

local shops. Apparently M&S are doing a “banoffee” hot cross
bun this year - a bit over the top for me…!
This Easter is going to be the first Easter I have ever celebrated
without my Dad, who sadly died at the end of February. His
funeral is in the week running up to the Easter Weekend.
There’s a mixture of sadness and happiness as I write this article.
Sadness because I miss my Dad, with all of his funny ways (some
of which, no doubt, I’ve inherited!).
But the message of Easter brings me happiness, despite the
sadness of our family’s loss. The cross on the hot cross bun
reminds us that Jesus died on a cross that first Easter weekend
(that’s why “Good Friday” is called Good Friday). But the cross has
also become a symbol of hope because of what happened the
following Sunday, the first “Easter Sunday.”
On that first Easter Sunday morning, friends of Jesus went to his
graveside to remember him. But they found no body. At first
they were deeply upset, as anyone would be to experience such
a shocking discovery. The comfort of visiting a loved one’s grave
is one of the few comforts available to us in a time of grief,
which makes churchyards such special places for so many of us.

However, the missing body in the Easter story is not the end of
the story. For on that day, in the days to come, Jesus’ friends and
family began to experience a second shock – the shock of seeing
the risen Jesus, alive and well, eating and drinking, talking and
listening to them, just as He always had.
My Dad shared in the hope and faith of Easter. He believed – as I
do – that because of Jesus’ death on the cross for us, there is the
hope of forgiveness and eternal life for all who put their faith
and hope in Him.
May I wish those of you who have recently lost loved ones the
comfort of God’s loving presence this Easter. And those of you
who have yet to experience such loss, may you experience
(maybe for the first time) the joy of Jesus’ resurrection…
With love and prayers,
Simon Elliott (Vicar of St. Peter’s)

mailto:Hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com
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Hutton Cranswick Methodist Church

Lay Pastor John Gleaves
07553 226811

MethodistPastorjohn@gmail.com

In the field opposite where I live a sheep recently made a bid for
escape after finding a hole in the hedge, lots of others then
followed. Thankfully they were all soon herded back into their
field.  Sheep have a tendency to follow one another and in some
ways people can be the same.

Jesus, however, was not someone who followed the crowd.  A lot
of what he said and did stirred people up and got people
thinking.  At Easter we remember the death and resurrection of
Jesus. When Jesus tried to explain to his disciples that he was
going to die on a cross, his friends were shocked and did not want
to believe it. They wanted a conquering king, not a suffering
servant.

In the Bible, Romans  12 :2
says this; “Do not let the
world around you squeeze
you into its own mould,
but let God re-mould your
minds from within”.

Dear Father,
Thank you that you love me so much that you died for me on the
cross. Help me to follow you and to live the life you always
planned for me.  Amen
Pastor John

mailto:Hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com
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Structure a story by Year 1 children

Lost in Minecraft
When  it was night at Minecraft a creeper blew up.
Steve had to build a new house. A baby creeper looked
after Steve. One cold night the baby creeper went to
hide. Steve went to find them.
By Henry

Lost at the dinosaur factory
When the door was locked at dinosaur factory all was
quiet. The dinosaurs woke up and had a disco. And new
T Rex called Happy Boy did the register. One dark night
all the dinosaur woke up and ran away. The Tee Rex
went to find them
By Erin

Lost at the teddy museum
When the lights went out at the teddy museum, they
had the teddy party. Old teddy called flufeey looked
after the teddys. One frosty night the teddys went in the
snow. Flufeey went to find them.
By Elise

My Story
One dark night, and a little shark hoover came out of his
cupboard and the hoover did hoover the museum. the vax
hoovers taught the shark hoover all about the hoover
museum and all the hoovers did do hide and seek and the
hoovers did say surprise.
By Deacon

Hold a sale of your stuff in your driveway - no packing,

no lugging, no unloading, no car

just selling!

Sunday 14th May 2023
9:30am to 2:30pm

Organised by the Friends of Hutton Cranswick School

£5 donation to join in and get on the map
Closing date to enter your driveway stall and to be included

 on our village-wide map is 7th May 2023.
To book your driveway stall on the map, please send your name,

address, contact tel. no. and donation in a sealed envelope
to FOTS c/o Emma Skipp, 14 The Green, Cranswick.

Cheques made payable to “The Friends of Hutton Cranswick School”.

 Any queries contact Emma Skipp on 01377 270187.

Registered Charity no. 1141643

The Hutton Cranswick Village-wide Car Boot Sale

Maps & refreshments will be available to purchase on the day

from Foreman’s Garage, Main Street, Cranswick.
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P.A. WATSON
JOINERY AND FENCING

All work incl: laminate flooring, door
hanging, cupboards, wall units,

decking, fencing, pergolas.

No job too small

Free estimates, call Paul

07949803755
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The Forgham Memorial Award: Selections for publication in 2023

Year Groups Themes Pupil’s Name Month of Publication

Reception
(Age 4–5) Spring/New Life Isla April

Year 1
(Age 5–6) Seasonal Change Murphy June

Year 2
(Age 6–7) Christmas Toby December

Year 3
(Age 7–8) The King’s Coronation Henry May

Year 4
(Age 8–9) Poppy Fields Freya November

Year 5
(Age 9–10) The Village Lana August

Year 6
(Age 10–11)

Painting in the style of
L.S. Lowry Harrison September

Promoter:Mrs Skipp, 14 The Green, Hutton Cranswick, YO25 9PD
Registered under the Gaming Act 2005 with the East Riding of Yorkshire Council
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council, held on the 22nd February, 2023.
The meeting was held at the WI Hall, Main Street, Cranswick and commenced at 7.00 pm.

Present: Councillors: Alderton, Holtby, Kelly, Poolford, Richardson (in the Chair), Sibley-Calder, Mrs Simpson, Swan,
Teare, Thompson. Ward Councillor: Evison. KCOM: 2; Community Speed Watch Coordinator: 1.
The Clerk recorded the minutes.

23/024 Apologies: Councillors: Ingham, Lock, Wilkinson. Ward Councillor: Dewhirst.

23/025 Declaration of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary Interests: –
Cllr Mrs Simpson - Items 10(a)(b) Minutes 23/032(a)(b) - Non-pecuniary - In-Bloom Member/SRA Committee.
Cllr Mrs Simpson - Item 14 Minute 23/036 - Non-pecuniary - In-Bloom Member.
Cllr Thompson - Item 9(a) Minute 23/031(a) - Non-pecuniary - Family Member of Scurf Dyke Farm.

23/026 Minutes – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on the 25th January, 2023, be approved
and signed as a correct record (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Alderton).

23/027 Financial Monitoring – The monitoring report, payments, receipts, variances, current account cashflow and bank
statements and bank reconciliation (£110,081.94) as at month 11, were noted.

23/028 KCOM – Representatives from KCOM gave an overview of the future installation programme for the village and,
in particular, outlined the extent of the works to be undertaken on The Green covered by the proposed Wayleave
considered at the last meeting. KCOM recognised the importance to cause minimum disruption and reinstate any damage
done to The Green. The Chairman thanked KCOM for their attendance.
It was Resolved to permit the installation of KCOM apparatus and the Clerk sign the Wayleave, as presented (proposed
Cllr Poolford/seconded Cllr Swan).

23/029 Parish Elections on the 4th May, 2023 – Guidance on the election process received from East Riding of Yorkshire
Council’s Electoral Services Manager was noted. The guidance was published in The Bulletin and was to be posted on
social media.

23/030 Planning Matters – The following decisions were noted:

(a) 22/03886/PLF: Erection of a single storey extension to the rear, following removal of existing conservatory at 57
Laburnum Avenue, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QH – Full Planning Permission – Granted - 4
Conditions.
(b) 22/03995/PLF: Erection of extension to house new biomass boiler with associated plant and silo, following removal of
three existing biomass boilers, plant, silo and associated housings at Dignity Manufacturing Production, Unit 1, Cranswick
Industrial Estate, Beverley Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QE – Full Planning Permission –
Granted - 2 Conditions.
(c) 22/03997/PLF: Erection of extension to house new biomass boiler with associated plant and silo, following removal of
two existing biomass boilers, plant, silo and associated housings at Dignity Manufacturing Production, Unit 2, Cranswick
Industrial Estate, Beverley Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QE – Full Planning Permission –
Granted - 2 Conditions.
23/031 Planning Applications:

(a) 22/03995/PLF: Erection of extension to house new biomass boiler with associated plant and silo, following removal of
three existing biomass boilers, plant, silo and associated housings at Dignity Manufacturing Production, Unit 1, Cranswick
Industrial Estate, Beverley Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QE – Full Planning Permission –
Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Poolford).
(b) 23/00049/STVAR: Variation of Condition 6 (planting) and Condition 11 (approved plans) of planning application
22/01822/STVAR - Variation of Condition 6 (hedgerows), Condition 9 (foul and surface water drainage) and Condition 11
(approved plans) of planning permission 21/03060/STVAR (Variation of Condition 10 (approved plans) of planning
permission 19/04321/STPLF - Construction of a solar farm and battery storage facility, together with all associated works,
equipment and necessary infrastructure) at Land North East of Eastfield Farm, Stockbridge Lane, Cranswick, East Riding of
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Yorkshire, YO25 9RB – Strategic – Variation of Conditions – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr
Swan/seconded Cllr Poolford).

(c) 22/02539/STPLF: Hybrid application consisting of: (a) Full planning permission for the erection of fuel filling station
(sui generis), erection of a commercial unit (B8 use), extension and external alterations to two agricultural buildings to
allow use as commercial units (E and B8 uses respectively), erection of visitor centre with café and educational space (sui
generis) with associated access and parking, (b) Outline erection of drive-thru restaurant (sui generis/E uses) with
associated parking (all matters reserved), following demolition of existing buildings at Kelleythorpe Farm, Driffield Road,
Kelleythorpe, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9DW – Strategic – Full Planning Permission. Following considerable debate,
it was Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Poolford).

23/032 Representatives reports: -

(a) In Bloom – The Village had entered the annual Yorkshire in Bloom Competition for 2023 in the Large Village Category
with judging planned between 1st and 16th July, 2023. Other village businesses and youth organisations had been
encouraged to enter into their relevant categories.
The Bulletin has an article encouraging would-be community participants to consider planting more pollinator-friendly
plants to encourage bees, hover flies and other insects, as recommended by last year’s judges.
The Coronation planting theme was to be sustainability.

A new Treasurer had been appointed.
There was an opportunity for volunteers to plant up and maintain two areas of the village – the tubs outside the Club
House at SRA and the four rectangular metal containers in Hutton Road. A working party planned to clear and re-plant
where necessary the entrance beds to the SRA car park.
Northern Rail and Network Rail had commenced maintenance work at the Station. Support from volunteers from Hymers
College through the Yorkshire Coast Community Rail Partnership was to be available later in the year. A grant from
Northern Rail would be used to lay blue slate chippings in the areas currently covered by old gravel and make an
improvement to the background of the platform areas.
(b) SRA – A decision to put in place a 99-year Lease (ending on 11th January, 2094) was to be actioned by the Clerk.
A reply from the Archery club about a concern raised by the Angling Club was noted.
The SRA Committee had been awarded a conditional grant of £16,100.00 from The Sandsfield Community Fund (SCF)
towards replacing floodlighting. One of the criteria of the SCF was that the applicant had to have a donation of around
10% of the cost from a Contributing Third-Party. At the October meeting, the Parish Council agreed to act as the
Contributing Third-Party and provide a grant to a maximum of £1,600.00. The SRA had confirmed the Contributing Third
Party (CTP) amount required had slightly increased to £1,797.00.
It was Resolved (a) To accept the completed Grantscape Contributing Third Party (CPT) Donation Form and (b) to increase
the donation from the Parish Council to £1797.00 (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Sibley-Calder).
(c) Pond – Some clearing of the pond weed and cutting back of bushes had been undertaken. It was agreed that Cllr
Sibley-Calder would inspect the deeper areas of the pond and if necessary, the Clerk would arrange for any additional
work to be carried out (proposed Cllr Sibley-Calder/seconded Cllr Thompson).
It was noted the tree lights would be turned off at the end of the month.
(d) Village Show – Cllr Teare reported that an application for Hutton Cranswick Village Show to be registered as a Charity,
was being considered by the Charity Commission. The Show was self-financing and currently had a reasonable level of
funds. The Show was to be held on the 22nd July, 2023; full details had been published in the March Edition of The
Bulletin.

23/033 Footpath/Cycleway from Cranswick to Hutton (SRA) – Cllr Evison had provided details of potential grant funding
opportunities through the Shared Prosperity levelling up funding received by East Riding of Yorkshire Council and the
additional Rural England Funds. Cllr Thompson had inspected the two potential routes and was to undertake further
consultations regarding permissions required for each option.

23/034 The King’s Coronation Community Fund – It was noted that the East Riding of Yorkshire Council ‘King’s
Coronation Community Fund’ for Town and Parish Councils in the East Riding had opened for applications on the 1st

February, 2023.

23/035 East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Street Trading and Collections licensing policy – The Council had no comments
on the proposed alterations to the Policy, at present.
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23/036 Village in Bloom – Resolved – To grant a request from the In-Bloom Team for the annual grant of £1200.00
(proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Swan).

23/037 Gatehouse Lake Angling Club – Resolved – To grant permission to the Angling Club to undertake Phase 2 of the
fishing peg renewal programme (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Alderton).

23/038 Methodist Church – The Council had received a request from the Methodist Church for a donation towards the
cost of some improvements and maintenance works to the Chapel Hall. It was noted that local councils are prevented
from contributing to such costs under the provisions of the Local Government Act 1894. It was Resolved not to make a
donation (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Thompson).

23/039 Community Emergency Plan – It was Resolved to complete the questionnaire received from the Humber
Emergency Planning Service, who would use that information to produce a 'plan on a page' for Hutton Cranswick
(proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Alderton).

23/040 Play Area – Resolved that the annual playground inspection was to be done alongside East Riding of Yorkshire
Council’s inspections, arranged for April, 2023 (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Poolford).

23/041 Procurement Thresholds – The internal auditor had advised of changes to procurement thresholds and VAT on
sporting fees. It was Resolved to accept the changes to the Standing Orders and Financial Regulations, as presented
(proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Alderton).

23/042 East Riding Community Governance Review – The scope and timetable of the review were noted. The Council
had no comments to offer at present.

23/043 Asset Register – Resolved to approve the review of the Asset Register, as presented (proposed Cllr
Swan/seconded Cllr Poolford).

23/044 Statement of Internal Control – Resolved to accept the Statement, as presented (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded
Cllr Alderton).
Section 1of the Annual Governance and Accountability Return required consideration of a number of Assertions. Based
on the Joint Panel on Accountability and Governance- Practioners’ Guide 2022, a summary of actions taken, to assist
councillors in considering if a positive response could be given to each Assertion, was noted.

23/045 Queen’s Canopy Project – planting of the New Woodland at the SRA – A number of residents had supported The
Conservation Volunteers (TCV) in planting the Woodland on the 30th January, 2023. A group from TCV would return
between spring and autumn to do the first year's maintenance. A heap of wood chippings collected to use as ground
cover was to be spread between the trees by the Scout Group.

23/046 Garden and Farming Allotments – Cllr Poolford reported there were no issues at the garden allotments. Cllr
Thompson had consulted with the Land Agent with regards to the Landowners meeting, in relation to the Scotland to
England Grid Link 2 (SEGL2) Project. A land drainage consultant was to undertake a survey of the farming allotment in
Spring.

23/047 Payments – £1,441.88

Resolved – To approve the payments, as presented (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Teare).

Cheque
No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT

3886 Gina Simpson Expenses: Leaflet holders 17.64 3.54 21.18

3887 The Open Spaces Society Annual subscription: 01/02/2023 - 31/01/2024 (22/117d)) 45.00 45.00

3888 Hutton Cranswick WI Hire of Hall 20.00 20.00

3889 Opus Energy Pond - Electricity standing charge period 03/01/2023 to 01/02/2023 18.72 0.94 19.66

3890 T. Eling Landscapes and Garden Services

Clearing ivy off brick bus shelter (22/233) Centenary Wood hedge
cutting/removing dead wood/clearing paths (22/271) install owl box
(23/005) fixing hazard fence and repairs to The Green 738.00 147.60 885.60

3891 S. Sanderson Salary and expenses 450.44 450.44

Total 1289.80 152.08 1441.88
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23/048 Community Safety – Wayne Goodwin, the Community Speed Watch Coordinator, outlined the purpose and
criteria of Community Speed Watch being an educational scheme to help people reduce speeding traffic though their
community. The scheme enabled volunteers to work within their community to raise awareness of the dangers of
speeding and to help control the problem locally. The scheme was supported by Humberside Police. Volunteers would be
fully trained in the use of speed detection equipment and the recording of the results. The information would be checked
against the Police National Computer (PNC) for the vehicle keepers’ details, from which warning letters would be issued.
The next step was to seek volunteers with an interest in forming a Group.
The Chairman thanked Wayne for his attendance.
Cllr Thompson reported that in the next few days there would be an increase of deliveries to the Scurf Dyke Solar Farm
project. The deliveries would be avoiding the busy School times.

23/049 Correspondence – The following correspondence was received and noted: -

(a) East Riding and Northern Lincolnshire Local Councils Association (ERNLLCA) - Newsletter, January, 2023
(b) Nomination by ERNLLCA to attend the Buckingham Palace Garden Party.
(c) ERNLLCA - King's Coronation - Grants & Information.
(d) Police - Driffield and Rural Ward and East Wolds and Coastal Ward Update – February, 2023.
(e) East Yorkshire Local Food & Rural Tourism February, 2023 – Update.
(f) Career event for Adult Social Care in Driffield on the 1st March 2023.
(g) Leaflet regarding East Riding Domestic Abuse Services.
(h) Notification that Councillor Evison is not standing for election on 4th May, 2023 – Councillors thanked Jane Evison

for all the help she had given to the parish over her time as a Ward Councillor.
(i) The monthly inspection log of the Play Area.

23/050 Next Meeting – 22nd March, 2023, at the W.I. Hall, Cranswick commencing at 7.00 pm.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.35 pm.

You can use any of the following accepted forms of photo ID
when voting at a polling station.
International travel

  Passport issued by the UK, any of the Channel Islands,
the Isle of Man, a British Overseas Territory, an EEA
state or a Commonwealth country

Driving and Parking
  Driving licence issued by the UK, any of the Channel

Islands, the Isle of Man, or an EEA state (this includes a
provisional driving licence)

  A Blue Badge
Local travel

  Older Person’s Bus Pass funded by the Government of
the United Kingdom

  Disabled Person’s Bus Pass funded by the Government
of the United Kingdom

  Oyster 60+ Card funded by the Government of the
United Kingdom

  Freedom Pass
  Scottish National Entitlement Card
  60 and Over Welsh Concessionary Travel Card
  Disabled Person’s Welsh Concessionary Travel Card
  Senior SmartPass issued in Northern Ireland
  Registered Blind SmartPass or Blind Person’s SmartPass

issued in Northern Ireland
  War Disablement SmartPass issued in Northern Ireland
  60+ SmartPass issued in Northern Ireland
  Half Fare SmartPass issued in Northern Ireland

Proof of age
  Identity card bearing

the Proof of Age
Standards Scheme
hologram (a PASS
card)

Other government issued
documents

  Biometric
immigration
document

  Ministry of Defence Form 90 (Defence Identity Card)
  National identity card issued by an EEA state
  Electoral Identity Card issued in Northern Ireland
  Voter Authority Certificate
  Anonymous Elector's Document

You will only need to show one form of photo ID. It needs to be
the original version and not a photocopy.
If you don't have an accepted form of photo ID
You can apply for a free voter ID document, known as a Voter
Authority Certificate, if:

  you don't have an accepted form of photo ID
  you're not sure whether your photo ID still looks like

you
  you're worried about using an existing form of ID for

any other reason, such as the use of a gender marker
You need to register to vote before applying for a Voter
Authority Certificate.
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A dog owner
deposited
these two
poo bags,
neatly tied,
right in a
prominent
position,
lying in front
of the flower
barrel on the
corner of
Hutton Road
and Main
Street.  A

flower barrel planted and maintained by the
volunteers of the Village in Bloom Group.

Why did this irresponsible dog owner go to the
lengths of buying the poo bags, carry them with
them, pick up and secure the bag and then drop them
in a public area for all to see and having total
disregard for the beauty of our village. There are
plenty of litter bins around the village or even deposit
in your bin at home.

The dog poo problem is not confined solely to the
pavements and grass verges around the village, what
about the village green, a real community asset, but
it is still subject to fouling to the dismay of residents
and many children who regularly use the Village
Green for recreational purposes.

These irresponsible dog owners also seem to think
that the network of public footpaths and open fields
surrounding the village can also be used for their
dogs’ toilet. This is not acceptable.

The greater  number of residents really take great
pride in our village, and the volunteers of the Village
in Bloom Group put a lot of effort into the floral and
colourful offering around the whole village.
Can that small minority of dog owners who are guilty
of allowing their dogs to foul public areas, (and they
know who they are), please, please, take a pride in
your village.

PICK IT UP,   BAG IT,  BIN IT

WAS THIS
YOU?

Wonderful churches of the
East Riding

St. Oswald’s church in Flamborough has several unusual
features and is well worth a visit.   Arriving at the village
from the Bridlington direction, the church is clearly visible
on the right.   A few yards further on, the church car park
is through the entrance on the left hand side of the road.

The church was built over the period 1150 to 1300,
though the tower is much more recent.   St. Oswald is the
patron saint of fishermen – themes of the sea and fishing
are to be found in the stained glass windows and some of
the other fittings, reflecting the main occupation of local
residents over the years.

The church interior is dominated by the magnificent
carved rood loft, situated above the rood screen between
the nave and the chancel.   The term “rood” comes from
the Great Rood, the cross which would normally be
mounted above the screen.   Rood lofts are now quite
rare in parish churches;  this one was relocated from
Bridlington Priory after the dissolution of the monasteries
in the 16th century.

A unique feature of the church is the “Flamborough Book
of Service”.   This consists of 26 oak-framed panels which
tell the story of local people in World War 2.   It lists
members of not just the armed forces, but air raid
wardens, special constables, the home guard etc.

St. Oswald’s is open daily from approximately 9am to
4pm.   There is a communion service at 10.30am every
Thursday as well as on Sunday.
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HUTTON CRANSWICK 7th VILLAGE SHOW

Village Green Saturday 22nd July 12pm to 4pm

SHOW SCHEDULE

SHOW ENTRY RULES AND GUIDANCE

Entry forms to be returned to the Village Show Box in
Hutton Cranswick SPAR by Saturday 8th July

ALL EXHIBITS TO BE BROUGHT TO THE EXHIBITION TENT ON
THE VILLAGE GREEN ON SHOW DAY BETWEEN

9AM AND 9.30AM

1. Entry forms must be returned by Saturday 8th July 2023. Late or in-
complete submissions cannot be accepted.

2. Entry Fee: No charge, all classes free this year

3. Entries limited to 3 per person per class

4. Children’s classes are open to all children who are within the age
categories specified in each class on the day of the show. Where no
age is specified, you must be under 16 years of age on 22nd July 2023

5. Adult classes are open to anyone of any age

6. All classes are open, except where stated

7. Three prizes to be presented in all classes: First prize: £3; second
prize: £2; third prize: £1

8. Only home grown and homemade produce to be shown except
where stated

9. All entries must have been produced or completed after 23rd July
2022

10. All exhibits must be staged between 9am and 9.30am on show day.
Late entries will not be accepted

11. No exhibits may be removed before 4pm and all exhibits must be
removed by 4.30pm on show day

12. Prizes will be awarded on merit even if an exhibitor gains more than
one prize in a class

13. All prize money will be available immediately on the day of the
show. Any prize money not collected by 4.30pm on the day of the
show will be returned to show funds.

14. Whilst every care will be taken of exhibits, the show committee will
not be held responsible for any loss or damage.

15. The committee reserves the right to reject any exhibits.

PLEASE MAKE SURE YOUR ENTRY FORM IS CORRECT

_____________

CHILDREN’S CLASSES

...Children’s Vegetables & Flowers...
Classes in this category need not be home-grown

1. An animal made of vegetables and/or fruit
2. A miniature garden in a seed tray
3. Garden flowers in a jam jar

...Children’s Handicrafts & Art...
(Classes 4, 7, 10, 13 & 16 should be no bigger than A4)

4. A picture (artwork, any medium), 4yrs or under
5. A paper crown for the coronation, 4yrs or under
6. Any form of handicraft, 4yrs or under

7. A picture (artwork, any medium), 5-6 yrs
8. A decorated wooden spoon, 5-6 yrs
9. Any form of handicraft, 5-6 yrs

10. A picture (artwork, any medium), 7-8 yrs
11. A model in lego, 7-8 yrs
12. Any form of handicraft, 7-8 yrs

13. A picture (artwork, any medium), 9-12 yrs
14. A plant pot person, 9-12 yrs
15. Any form of handicraft, 9-12 yrs

16. A picture (artwork, any medium), 13-15 yrs
17. A scene in a shoebox, 13-15 yrs
18. Any form of handicraft, 13-15 yrs

...Children’s Cookery...

16. Four pieces of a traybake
17. A plate of four homemade decorated cupcakes
18. A gingerbread person (any decoration)

___________________________________________________

DOG SHOW
Seeking a sponsor

... your business?

2.30pm

Best puppy, Most like their owner, Best small dog

Happiest dog, Best pair (two dogs), Best coat

Best biscuit catcher, Best odd couple (two dogs)

Best trick, Best veteran

Rosettes for 1st, 2nd, 3rd & more

Best in Show Rosettes

New!

Champion of Champions Trophy!

Dogs must be kept under control and on a lead at all times

Enter on Show Day, before 2.30pm (£1 per entry)
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ADULT CLASSES
open to anyone of any age

...Fruit & Vegetables...

22. A bunch of herbs (at least four varieties)
23. Three onions (fastened)
24. Three potatoes
25. Four tomatoes
26. Four carrots
27. Any fruit (three of same)
28. Any other vegetable (three of same)
29. Biggest vegetable (compared with its own kind)

...Flower Arrangements...
Classes in this category need not be home-grown.

Accessories may be used. Vases not provided.

30. An arrangement including container, that represents ‘a nation of
gardeners’.

31. An arrangement: ‘Climate Change’
32. A PETITE exhibit: ‘Our Planet’ (not exceeding width/depth 25 cm,

height 25 cm).

...Flowers...
Vases will not be provided

33. FIVE stems of sweet peas (any variety)
34. THREE stems of any one variety of flowers
35. A vase of mixed garden flowers, perfect for pollinators
36. Best scented rose (ONE stem)
37. THREE stems of dahlias (same variety)

...Cookery...
38. Four sausage rolls
39. A savoury flan/quiche (any flavour, approx. 6”)
40. Four fruit scones
41. Fruit pie (any flavour, approx. 6”)
42. Lemon drizzle cake
43. Four homemade decorated cupcakes
44. Coronation cake (decoration only, to celebrate The Coronation of

King Charles III)
45. Val’s set recipe: All IN ONE CAKE

3 eggs, beaten. 175g (6oz) caster sugar, 175g (6oz) margarine,
175g (6oz) self raising flour. 1tsp baking powder.

1) Simply put all the ingredients in a large bowl or mixer and beat until
smooth and glossy.

2) Divide mixture evenly between two tins & level the surface.
3) Bake at 180◦C for 20 minutes until well risen.
4) When cool, fill with jam.

Got a tractor? Modern or vintage,
please bring it to the show!

BEST TRACTOR
1st, 2nd and 3rd prizes will be awarded by public vote on Show Day

The overall winner will be awarded the
Barrie Foreman Memorial Cup

donated by Foreman’s Garage
_____________

...Preserves...
Entries must be labelled on the jars, (not the lids) with the

contents and date made

46. Jar of chutney
47. Jar of lemon curd
48. Jar of raspberry jam
49. Jar of strawberry jam
50. Jar of marmalade
51. Jar of sweet or savoury jelly
52. Jar of jam (any other flavour)

...Homemade Beverages…

53. A bottle of homemade wine, fruit or flower
54. A bottle of homemade soft drink (still or fizzy)
55. A bottle of homemade sloe gin
56. A bottle of homemade gin-based liqueur, any other flavour
57. A bottle of any other homemade fruit liqueur (not gin-based)

...Art & Photography...
No bigger than A4

58. A portrait (photograph)
59. A pet (photograph)
60. ‘Climate Change’ (photograph)
61. A wild animal (photograph)
62. A picture in paint, pastel, ink or pencil
63. Artwork, any other medium

...Handicrafts...

64. An item of jewellery
65. A crocheted item
66. A knitted item
67. A needlework item (cross stitch, tapestry, embroidery etc)
68. Paper craft (any form)
69. A completed page from a colouring book (mindfulness etc)
70. Any other handicraft
71. ‘Coronation gift’, any form of handicraft

TROPHIES
‘Children’s Handicrafts & Art’ Trophy (classes 1-15) donated by Designs by Tabbykat
‘Sarah’s Orchard Kitchen’ Trophy (classes 16-18) donated by Sarah’s Orchard Kitchen

‘Best Grower’ Trophy (classes 19-21) donated by Cranswick Garden Centre
‘Ted Sanderson Trophy for Vegetables’ (classes 22-29) donated by Mrs J Norton and Mrs D Sinton

‘Emma Norton Trophy for Flower Arranging’ (classes 30-32) donated by Mrs J Norton
‘Sally Sanderson Trophy for Flowers’ (classes 33-37) donated by Mrs J Norton and Mrs D Sinton

‘Val Thompson Trophy for Cookery’ (classes 38-45) donated by Val Thompson
‘Women’s Institute Cup for Jams and Preserves’ (classes 46-52) donated by Hutton Cranswick WI

‘Southlands Cup for Art & Photography’ (classes 58-63) donated by Southlands
‘Cecelia Frost Trophy for Handicrafts’ (classes 64-71) donated by Mrs J Norton and Mrs D Sinton
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It is time to ….
….. PLAY OUTDOOR BOWLS!!

New members always welcome;
Social Bowling on Friday afternoon
See website for more information

https://huttoncranswick.com/bowls-club
Or telephone Colin on  01377 270621

Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club
At rear of White Horse Inn, Main Street,

Cranswick. YO25 9QN

James Noble Oils and
acrylics

Contact : animator@animator.karoo.co.uk

Queen Elizabeth II Memorial Bandstand

On the 8th of September 2022, the world stood still as the news of Her Majesty, Queen Elizabeth II’s passing was broadcast
across TV and radio stations worldwide. In honour of the incredible life of Queen Elizabeth II, we offer a tribute of our gratitude
and admiration of her Majesty.
Plans are being put forward for a bandstand to be erected
in Hutton Cranswick to serve as a lasting memory to Her Late
Majesty as well as being a valuable community facility and
focal point for the village. It is hoped the stand could be used
for musical and entertainment events across the year.
We have come up with a simple design for an outdoor stand.
The initial design is based on a heptagon (seven sides to
reflect the 70 years reign). Space on the seven sided stand
and its wrought iron fencing would create design
opportunities to remember key parts of the 70 year reign of
Queen Elizabeth II.
The stand is 5 metres in diameter. It would have storage
underneath the performance area for up to 40 chairs and
three tables. It would have electricity and broadband
connection. There would be lighting under the canopy. We
shared our plans and showed the model at a recent market.
There was a lot of support for the idea.
We have now approached the Parish Council and agreed to
undertake a feasibility study on placing a Bandstand on the
Green. The feasibility study would include a survey of opinion
in the village, an investigation into the planning and statutory requirements, the design and cost of such a structure. With
this information the Parish Council would be better placed to make a decision in the future on the appropriateness of such
a structure being placed on the Green. We envisage the feasibility study will take about four months to complete.
We welcome your views - these can be sent to the Parish Clerk on the email hcpcouncil@gmail.com or by post to Bandstand
FS, Bella Cottage, Sheepman Lane Cranswick, YO25 9RA. Thank you.

Melvyn Teare and Richard Alderton
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As we move towards sunnier times with the Spring Equinox
almost upon us, and in anticipation of another glorious
summer, we are looking forward to what, for us, is a busy
looking year. Our first performance to our adoring public
will be at Sunday 7th May to celebrate the King’s
coronation. The event will take place at the SRA and more
details will follow nearer the time. The format of the day
will be similar to the hugely successful Platinum Jubilee
event which combined the ‘Have a Go’ day with musical
entertainment, community singing and plenty of stalls and
things to do for old and young alike. Top quality acts have
already been booked, plus us!

What more could you ask for? (we promise to be better
organised for the catering this time - lessons have been
learned!).
Our numbers are consistently high and we are working
hard, but there is always some space for a few more if any
of you out there fancy having a go? It couldn’t be easier.
Just contact Fiona on 07984 657071 or simply turn up
unannounced on a Monday evening at the SRA from 7.30-
9.00 pm. You will be assured of a warm welcome with the
added bonus of meeting in the bar afterwards to make new
friends. No prior experience required nor the ability to read
music. No auditions, no fuss, just come along, have fun and
raise money for local good causes. We would be delighted
to see you.
In harmony
Haz
In Harmony
Fiona

Hutton
Cranswick
WI report

Met on Tuesday 14 March at their Hall.
Report awaited

We celebrated Shrove Tuesday with all three
sections mixing their own batter from the three
required ingredients. They worked in small
groups to cook their pancakes, but most
definitely worked alone when it came to
choosing toppings and eating them! Scouts also
made a pancake lasagne as well as showing off
their pancake tossing skills.
Beavers and Cubs held a show and tell night
where they could bring things in that they’d
done at home that related to badges that they
can achieve. It was an interesting night with
talks and presentations on such things as
gymnastics, swimming, book reading, varying
collections, sports, karate, and astronomy.  The
most unusual items brought in we would have
to say were a ten pin bowling ball and pin (which
was much larger than it looks at the end of a
bowling lane)!

Cranswickscouts@gmail.com

Calling all sewers.
I am making bags from left over fabric to carry
the Bulletin round when we deliver them. Plastic
bags are now expensive as well as
environmentally bad. We need about 60 bags
so that they can be swapped over when they
are brought to the deliverers. If you like
sewing and have some spare fabric, it
would be much appreciated if you could
make one or two. They need to be able to fit up
to 30 or so Bulletins in and have good, strong
handles. Mine are roughly 38cm square, some a
bit longer than wide. You can drop them off at
10 Church St. Hutton.
Thank you
Valerie Bond
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council
      Clerk: Mr Steve Sanderson

      Bella Cottage, Sheepman Lane,
    Cranswick, YO25 9RA

   Tel; 01377 270058
    e-mail: hcpcouncil@gmail.com

Richard Alderton
Tel: 271848
Tom Holtby
Tel 270393
Lynda Ingham
Tel: 07432 558051
Joanne Kelly
Tel: 270737
Martin Lock
Tel: 271329
John Poolford
Tel: 270539
Stephen Richardson
Tel: 270248

Ian Sibley-Calder
Tel: 07770 632893
Gina Simpson
Tel: 270173
Richard Swan
Tel: 07711 623967
Melvyn Teare MBE
Tel: 270187
Russel​l Thompson
Tel: 07753 134146
Kelly Wilkinson
Tel : 07890 548787

​The next Council Meeting is on Wednesday  26 April
starting at 7.00pm.  The meeting will be in the WI Hall.
Details will be published on the village notice boards and
website at least 7 days in advance of the meeting.
The meeting is open to the public and early in the Agenda,

the public and councillors may ask questions or make
statements (limited to 3 minutes per person).

For further information please contact the Parish
Clerk. There are February’s minutes in this Bulletin.
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Allotments:
These are situated on Beverley Road. If you would like to rent an
allotment of approximately 1/10th of an acre for £15.00 per
year, please fill in an application form and send it to Steve
Sanderson, Clerk to Hutton Cranswick Parish Council.

An application form is available on the council’s website. When
a plot becomes available you will be contacted. Thank you.

Could you help educate the
drivers who speed

 on our roads?
We are seeking a number of
volunteers  to join a Community
Speed Watch Scheme in this area.
Could you spare two hours a
month?
All training and equipment is
provided free of charge.
Anyone between 18 and 80 can
take part.
This is an opportunity to make a
difference in your community.

This initiative is administered by
Humberside Police with the full

support of Hutton Cranswick
Parish Council.

Contact the Parish Clerk if
you are interested in

finding out more.

Community Speed Watch - F.A.Qs.
What are the minimum requirements to form a team?
A CSW team needs a minimum of 6 people, this allows for holidays,
illness and work commitments. Within the team there must be a
designated team coordinator as a SPOC for the team, they are
responsible for organising the monitoring sessions and looking after
the equipment.
How much time must I commit to be part of a team?
You can complete a monitoring session for as long as you want and
as often as you want. All we ask is each team member gives 2 hours
a month as a minimum. Each session is for as long as 3 trained
members are present.
How do I get trained and how long does it take?
Training is completed in 2 parts. First a 1 hour power point
presentation followed by a roadside training session of around 20
minutes. They do not have to be done on the same day.
Do we have a Police Officer with us when we do the monitoring?
Community Speed Watch is run entirely by volunteers. The scheme
is supported by Humberside Police but they will not normally be
present when you conduct your monitoring sessions.
How much does it cost to join Community Speed Watch?
Community Speed Watch is free to become a volunteer. The
equipment required to carry out CSW will either be provided on a
loan basis or details of the preferred suppliers will be available for
councils to purchase their own equipment.
How is the information from Community Speed Watch recorded
and used?
Whilst monitoring vehicles at the roadside the team will record the
details of speeding vehicles on a spreadsheet. This information is
then inputted into a computer system and emailed to the scheme
coordinator. The information is checked against the Police National
Computer (PNC) for the keepers details, from which warning letters
are then sent. The information is retained for a 12 month rolling
period by the police.
Can we stand anywhere to ‘catch’ speeding vehicles?
Community Speed Watch is an educational tool and as such is aimed
at altering driver behaviour rather than issuing fines and points. For
that reason sites are selected that offer the greatest amount of
visibility of the team to vehicles. Once the vehicle driver sees the
team 99% of the time they instinctively slow down.
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Please help the SRA to raise funds for the
new building at no cost to yourself!
Easyfundraising works like magic! It partners with over 7,000
brands who will donate part of what you spend to a cause of
your choice. It won't cost you any extra. The cost is covered by
the brand. If you make a purchase, a commission is generated,
and easyfundraising turns that into a donation.
You can sign up at www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/hcsra/.
Choose the SRA as your supported charity, download the
browser extension and then when you shop at any of the online
retailers in the scheme, the SRA gets a donation. Magic!

News from Hutton Cranswick Sports and Recreation Association

Come and Play Tennis this Summer!
Hutton Cranswick Tennis club is looking to get its
2023 season underway. Club training sessions
will start every Tuesday at 6pm from 28th
March. This season the club has entered two
Men’s and two Mixed teams into the Driffield
tennis leagues commencing late April.

If you are interested in joining us at our club night please check
our Facebook page ‘Hutton Cranswick Tennis’ for regular updates or
get in touch with Will Rogerson on 07854 882053.

K NG S C RO AT ON AR Y 2 23
UN AY TH AY SR HA L A D F EL

16.00-22.00
Come and celebrate the Coronation with music from Chris Marsh, David Hinde, the
Yorkshire Wolds Community Choir and the Southgate Band! Food Glorious Food from Sama
Sama, a BBQ and drink from the SRA Bar.
Take part in the Make a Crown competition! Lots of other stalls as well.
We will also be hosting our ever-successful HAVE-A-GO DAY! Try out: Archery, Cricket,
Tennis, Drones, Football, Bootcamp – plus plenty more sporting fun!






